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Thank you to all participants in this session.

Let me offer particular thanks to our experts, Dr Arianto Patunru and Mr Gordon LaFortune, and in absentia, to Mr Peter Clark for their contribution to the report.

Further, allow me to give special thanks to Somkiat Triratpan and his colleagues from Thailand. IAP Reviews require a great deal of effort on behalf of the economy in question, and I thank them for their thorough responses to the questions posed today, and of course throughout the review process over the last few months.

I would also like to thank the APEC Secretariat for their support and guidance throughout this process.

In 1994 APEC economies agreed on a vision to reach a point within the APEC family by 2010/2020 of ‘free and open trade and investment’. Free and open trade and investment is not an end of itself – it is recognised as a critical contribution to sustainable economic growth. This principle has gone reasonably unchallenged in the APEC region over the intervening fifteen years, which, despite the financial crisis of the late 1990s, have been characterised by unprecedented global and regional economic growth. But we now face economic challenges in all probability much more severe than anything we have faced in that period. The mission for APEC economies must be to maintain our proven leadership in and support of open trade and investment. As our experts have told us in their report, “it is to be hoped that Thailand and other APEC economies are able to resist political pressures to slow or reverse reform and market opening.” This is an issue for all of us and something we will be discussing a good deal over the next few days. It is up to each of our governments to maintain outward looking trade and investment policies; history teaches us the danger of closing borders in these conditions. 

Thailand’s has continued to progress liberalisation measures despite the political challenges and external economic shocks it has faced over the last few years. My own economy, New Zealand, is very pleased to have signed a Closer Economic Partnership with Thailand since its last IAP review, and I know that other APEC and non-APEC economies have also made progress bilaterally and regionally with Thailand in this period.

Of course one purpose of the IAP process is to highlight areas in which economies need to improve in order to reach the Bogor goals. Our experts have identified some such areas for Thailand, and offered some practical suggestions about how performance in those areas might be improved.      

More generally, though, I would like to join others in congratulating Thailand for the progress it has made, despite difficult circumstances, and to thank Thailand for its efforts in preparing this IAP and express our support for its continued progress.


